Low Port Primary Meeting
FLPPS Meeting 2

1. Welcome (RH)
· Apologies – Mrs  McCartney
· Minutes of the last Meeting – Approved by the trustees

2. Declarations of Interest

3. Treasurer’s Report (KP)
· Uploaded on Google Drive
· £4338
· Quiz Profit 477
· 2 donations to school – 700 for camp places and 
· 800 estimate to spend, hardship/activities fund
· Yearly budget:  regular amounts per ordinary 
· Gala Day: 250
· Leavers:  300
· Christmas Parties: 200
· Enterprise Night: 25 per class
· Awaiting money from tea towels, which is in process

4. Collect email addresses
· Email addresses were collected on a paper form. 

KO: enter these on Drive/Gmail

5. Litter Pickers
· Eco vertical learning group have asked for more litter pickers. We can suggest any community area with as many parents and flip supporters supporting on the day. VLG groups meet on Friday morning, next 15th Nov and 6 Dec or 10th or 31st January.  
· Beautiful high Street award could be a good timing for this event, however it falls on a holiday.

Action:
JL: 1. contact Neil from Transition Linlithgow
     2. investigate what amount is needed for litter pickers.
KO: contact  Burgh Beautiful for timing.

6. Ski Club Funding Request
Requested an amount for competitions
· Received 120 last year for helmet covers, which would continue to be used by new groups and they are planning a tea morning fundraising.
· Support is being provided by days off, support arranging a bus or a driver, table cloths, glasses, etc. and publicising their fundraising activities.
· [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]After investigation of numbers involved and practice by other schools, we decided that this group doesn’t require Opportunity fund.

RH:  report back to this group

7. Disco (Incl. face paint) 15th Nov 6.30 – 8/9
· Kirsty and Laura are planning event
· Mathew Wallis new DJ has been confirmed
· Tattoos still need to be ordered (Lucy will order)
· 3 face painters are available; equipment will be borrowed and cleaned 30min before the Disco ends and returned.  We will consider bling/glitter for alternative to face painting at next Disco 
· Rebecca will advise on what colours are needed for her kit.
· We will investigate another alternative to a craft room.
· Decided P7’s should focus on helping their buddies at their first Disco and possibility of helping with a proposed craft area at the summer Disco.

8. Tea Towels progress
· Portraits of pupils and staff have been completed and collected. 
· Sarah Burke and Sian Morrison will finalise the layout and submit final orders to the company.
SB/SM: finalise layout and ordering

9. Quiz Update
· Made £477. Good turnout, similar to previous quiz events.
· It was noted that we had some very good raffle prizes this time.
· Discussion about holding a stand-alone raffle event with better prizes. Also to only have a tombola at the next Spring Fayre. 
· Agreement to hold raffle in the foyer during the next parents evenings (18+19 March 2020) so all parent/carers can have the opportunity to participate.

10.   FLPPS banner/flag
Rebecca Holmes to proceed with order of banner/flag with our logo to display at FLPPS events. Previously budgeted for at £100.
RH: order banner

11.   Round Table
· The Round Table are asking if any local groups require money £500 for specific projects or items. In return, successful applicants are to submit an article on how the money was spent and the positive impact it has had on them.
· Mrs Livingston will ask the P1/2/3 classes what is on their wishlist and investigate STEM resources the school may need.  Once we have a specific idea for funding we will organise applying.
 JL - ask P1-3 classes what’s on their wishlist and investigate STEM resources that may be needed.

12.   Enterprise Night -  December 5th, 6.30-7.30pm

· VOTE: to pay £200 to cover £25 seeder fund per class as last year.
DECISION: unanimous yes.
· Each class to feed back to FLPPS with a thank you letter detailing what they did and how it went.
· Last year we had a refreshments stand with hot drinks and biscuits for a donation. Agreement to do this again. Volunteers required to help on the night.
· Kate O'Hara to send out email asking for helpers and separate email to parent body letting them know we will be there and to bring a cup if they can.
KO - ask for FLPPS helpers, email parent body to say we will be there

DONM
5th February 2020, 7-9pm
